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20/04/2020  15:36:272020/0927/P COMMNT I wish to make the following comments regarding the above Householder Application:

1/. This represents a gross " over development " on a very tight site in a heavily provisioned urban area of 

Hampstead.

2/. This area is renowned for underground waterways that can cause adverse problems for adjoining and 

nearby properties when basements are dug under dwellings. 

3/. The adjacent cottages along Willow Road and 33 Willoughby Road are all known to have very shallow 

foundations that may easily suffer from the basement digging and underground water disruption.

4/. 31 Willoughby Road is a substantial family house and this application seems to be  totally uncalled for, 

especially as it will most certainly cause many local problems for  neighbours if it is given approval.
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